
Washington Township Municipal Building 
185 Manors Road 

Elizabethville, PA  17023 
February 18, 2025 

 
The Washington Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting at the municipal building on 
February 18, 2025. 
 
Chairman, Benjamin Brown called the meeting to order at 7:06 PM, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance 
and a moment of silence.  
 
          Board Members Present:                          Board Member Absent:              
Glenn Stoneroad  Kevin Stadheim                        Gerald Lettich 
Benjamin Brown             Cynthia Stout 
 
Administrators and Others Present: 
Donna Sitlinger – Secretary 
Robert Crabb – Roadmaster 
Guest – Scott Shambach, Engineer Meck-Tech  
Citizens – None 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS: 
Chairman, Benjamin Brown called for public comments. Chairman Brown recognized Scott Shambach, 
Engineer from Meck-Tech. Scott advised he is representing the property owner of the Family Practice 
property along SR209. The owner is proposing to expand the parking lot to optimize parking. Scott provided 
a draft copy of the proposed parking lot site plan and explained the scope of work proposed. Scott plans to 
bring a final set of plans next month and during the interim asked the Supervisors if they would consider 
waiving stormwater and land development planning for this project.  
 
MINUTES: 
Supr. Stoneroad made a motion to approve the minutes of February 4, 2025, as presented, second by Supr. 
Stadheim. Motion carried.  
 
PAYMENT OF INVOICES:    
General Fund:           $10,372.18 
Street Light Fund:         1,146.38 
Liquid Fuels Fund:        4,213.32 
Supr. Stadheim made a motion to approve the payment of the invoices as listed, and include the Frontier & 
PPL Electric invoices, second by Supr. Stout. Roll Call Vote: Stoneroad (yes) Stadheim (yes) Brown (yes) 
Stout (yes) Motion carried.  
 
OLD BUSINESS:     
 
Municipal Building Update 
There was nothing new to report.  
 
NEW BUSINESS:     
There was no new business to report.  
 
The Secretary advised Walmart has submitted an application to update their existing signage; There was a 
recent inquiry for the installation of a billboard along SR209; Solicitor Kerwin attended the Gaming 
Advisory Board Hearing. The Gaming Advisory Board presented the Township with a couple questions 
to answer prior to the hearing date. The County will hold a public review meeting on their draft plan of 
the 2025 Hazard Mitigation Plan on March 3, 2025.  
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SUPERVISORS REPORT:  
 
JERRY LETTICH:  
Washington Township Authority: Absent. 
 
BENJAMIN BROWN:  
Recycling & Landfill: No report. 
 
KEVIN STADHEIM:  
Road Report:  
Roadmaster Crabb reported on the following: 

• The road crew is currently servicing equipment and advised road salt consumption increased this 
year.  

 
GLENN STONEROAD:  
Upper Dauphin School District & COG: No report. 
 
CYNTHIA STOUT:  
Parks & Recreation & Reliance Hose Company No. 1: No report.  
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  
Chairman, Benjamin Brown called for public comments with no response.  
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
Recreation Board: Wednesday, February 19, 2025 (8PM) 
Planning Commission: Monday, March 3, 2025 
Supervisors: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 
Authority: Tuesday, February 11, 2025 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
There being no further business, Supr. Stout made a motion to adjourn the meeting, second by Supr. 
Stadheim. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:41 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Donna M. Sitlinger 
Secretary     
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